

# SAINT JOHN FISHER KIDBROOKE

### Parochial administrator: Fr. Hyacinth Ogbodo CSSP 141 Kidbrooke Park Road, London SE3 0DZ Parish Office Tel: 020 8856 4536

E-mail: office@sjfkcc.org.uk Website: www.sjfkcc.org.uk

only need be the size of a mustard seed

**Holy Family School:** Tudway Road SE3 9YX **Head Teacher:** Helen Hart Tel: 020 8856 2708

Sunday Masses: Saturday Evening:6pm; Sunday:10am & 5pm. Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday 5.15pm-5.45pm or by request. Sacrament of Baptism: 12noon Sunday contact the Parish Office Weddings: Contact Parish Office: 6 months notice required.

**Parish Office Opening:** Please note that Fr Hyacinth's day off is on a Monday. The office is not always covered so if your call is not answered, please leave a message and we will get back to you asap.

## ELEVENTH SUNDAY: Year B: 17 JUNE 2018: Day of prayer for Human Life: this is the day in the Church's life dedicated to celebrating the sacredness of life.

Collectors please note: Second collection: The proceeds from this collection provide core funding for the Anscome Bioethics Centre and to assist other life related activities supported by the church usually by grant.

Happy Birthday to all those celebrating their birthday this week.

17 June, Sunday	6.00pm 10.00am 5.00pm	Sheila Gilmour RIP Sheila Gilmour RIP People of the Parish	(Dorothy McEvoy and family) (Celine Conaghan)		
18 June, Monday	9.30am	John Mellon RIP	(Terry Mellon)	Feria	
19 June, Tuesday	9.30am	Amada N Mendoza RIP	(Angelita Mendoza)	Feria	
20 June, Wednesday	9.30am	Paul Keating RIP	(Anne Romano)		
	Saint Alban, Protomartyr of Britain, Memorial				
21 June, Thursday	9.30am	Sheila Gilmour RIP	(Christine Foster)		
	Saint Aloysi	us Gonzaga, Religious, Memorial			
22 June, Friday	9.30am	Holy Souls			
	Feast of Saints John Fisher, Bishop, and Thomas More, Martyrs.				
23 June, Saturday	9.00am	<b>Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, Adoration &amp; Rosary then Mass</b>			
1	9.30am	James & Kathleen Farrell	(Maureen McGlynn)	Feria	

#### THE NATIVITY OF SAINT JOHN THE BAPTIST: Year B: 24 JUNE 2018:

**Retiring Collection today for Fr Matthew Kwaghtaver CSSp.** Fr Matthew will be leaving SJFK at the end of June to take up a new post at St Mary Magdalene's Church in Brockley. We thank him for all the support he has given us and wish him well in his new post. The retiring collection today will be a gift to Fr Matthew from the parishioners of St John Fisher. We will be presenting it to Fr Matthew on the evening of **Monday, 25 June at 7.30pm**. If you are free, why not come along and join us.

	6.00pm	<b>Deceased members of the Kavanagh family</b> (Margaret Riley)
24 June, Sunday	10.00am	Bertha D'Olivera RIP and Norman Spilsbury RIP
		(Moira & Mike Spilsbury)
	5.00pm	People of the Parish

Please Remember to Pray for the Sick and the Housebound: Karon Phillips-Allen, Bob Driscoll, Monica Whitaker, Rachel Camozzi-Jones, Jackie Rennie, Paul Foley, Joe Grandy, Agnes Parker, Alan Fitzsimons, Trixie Durey, Sandra Newman, Margaret Bondarenko, Lucas Lekule, Mary Coughlan, Mike Harris, Catherine Leeper, Brian D'Oliveira, Joanna Connors, Annette Bain, Angelita (Lili) Mendoza, Anne Donnelly, Gerard Quirke, Emily Longua, Vera Molloy, Camillo Atampugre, Joseph Many, Doreen Grandon, Anthony O'Doherty, Thelma Harnett, Louise Magill, Anna Mellon, Michael Needham, Celia Hayward, Maria Mottau, Danielle Papie, Rod Feeney, Michael Everest, Mary Grace Cruz, Callistus Iwu, Tom & Margot Nimmo, Gwendoline Phillips, France Lester Barrera, Tina Borland and all those not listed here.

#### Prayer for the sick and housebound

"Father, we thank you for the gift of your Son in this Eucharist. We now place before you all the sick and house-bound of the Parish. As they share in this Eucharist with us, we pray that they may come to know the depth of your love for them, and the joy, peace and healing of your presence. Through Christ our Lord. Amen."

**Please remember** those who have died recently and those whose anniversaries occur at this time. May God grant them eternal rest.

**Baptisms:** Please pray for **Theodore Charles Pritchett** and **Gabrielle Hope Azzopardi** who are to be baptized shortly. Please pray also for their parents and godparents.



- Choir practice 15 minutes before 10am Mass on Sunday. Fr Hyacinth appeals for volunteers to join the Parish choir, sing to praise God and make our celebrations inspiring.
- There will be no Social Evening this month as we will be celebrating our Parish Feast Day on 24 June.
- Friday, 29 June: 7.30pm: Women's Prayer Support Group
- Dates for your diary:
   24 June Parish Feast Day
   14 July Summer Fayre

#### Parish Finances:

Offering: for the upkeep of the Parish: 10 June 2018

Total collection was £686.39 including £159 from Standing Orders. Potential Gift Aid: £61.12

Thank you for your generosity.

**Gift Aid**: If you wish to sign up for Gift Aid or donate by Standing Order, please complete a relevant form from the porch.

Rosary: please join us for the rosary at 9am every Saturday before the morning Mass. The first Saturday of each month is devoted to the Fatima Rosary which is a special devotion to Our Lady of Fatima.

**Church Flowers:** Please post any requests and/or donations through the box in the porch.

Tea and coffee is available in the Parish Hall after the 10am Mass every Sunday. All welcome.

Amina's Pies are also back on sale every Sunday after 10am Mass. They sell out very quickly each week so make sure you don't miss out!! The funds raised are used to support the church.

#### easyfundraising .org.uk

Check out easyfundraising on the website: www.sjfkcc.org.uk. If you shop online, please sign up and support the Parish.

It won't cost you a penny but for every £ you spend at a number of retailers, the Parish will receive a small percentage.

appy Father's day to all Fathers in our Parish. May God's blessings be with you in a special way today.

Thank you to everyone who attended, supported and organised the Quiz Night. Good fun was had by all who attended and we raised £166. Well done everyone.

### **Forthcoming Parish events:**

east of St John Fisher, we will be celebrating our Parish Feast Day next Sunday, 24 June in the Presbytery Garden after the 10am Mass. We need volunteers to help organise the setting up and also cleaning up after the event. We also need donations of food, drinks or money for the party. Please speak to any member of the Social Committee, Fr Hyacinth or Geraldine after Mass if you would like to volunteer or donate anything or sign the list in the porch.

Donations needed e.g. sweets, bottles of drink, unwanted gifts, toys, plants, cakes (nearer the event), raffle prizes.

No jumble this time please. Leave your donations in the porch or hand them in at the presbytery.

ass Intentions: We are desperately short of Mass intentions for the coming weeks. Brown Mass intention envelopes can be found in the Church porch. Completed envelopes should be either posted through the Presbytery letter box or dropped into the offertory collection baskets. Please note that a donation of at least £10 should be made. If there is a shortfall, the balance has to be made up by the Parish.

Women's Prayer Support Group. Thank you to all who came for the Prayer support programme. The next one is on Friday, 29 June at 7.30pm.

Missio Red boxes and Gift Aid envelopes: please collect your boxes and envelopes from the Porch on your way out.

ata Protection: as you may be aware there is some new data protection legislation coming into force on 25th May 2018, which is going to impact on all of us. One of the responsibilities we will now have to undertake is to know who has access to the vast amount of personal information we hold in the Parish. I know that a great number of you currently volunteer

for the Parish or may have done so in the past and may have some personal information at your home in a file and/or on a PC or laptop. Please could you let either me or the office know if this applies to you so that I can let you know what actions you will need to take going forward. The Archbishop is encouraging all of us to help implement these changes and I thank you in advance for your cooperation.

inistry to the Sick and Housebound: please inform Fr Hyacinth or the Parish office, if any Parishioner who is sick or housebound would welcome a visit from an Eucharistic Minister, Sr Francis or a Priest. We will need their name, address and telephone number.

**he Southwark Brethren** is a long standing charity which helps sick and retired Priests who are in need. We thank you for your continuous generosity in the past and ask for your help again this year. Please send donations to Reverend Paul Hough, St Ekpheges Presbytery, 120 Stafford Road, Wallington surrey, SM6 9AY. Last year we were able to give £1650 each to 46 Priests in the Diocese of Southwark and Arundel and Brighton and also help 3 working Priests who had serious sickness to help their situation. In addition, we have a Gift Aid Scheme for those who pay tax and we thank the lay people who have joined by applying for a Gift Aid form.

EDJUGORJE IRISH CENTRE PILGRIMAGES 2018: 7 nights B&B and Airport Shuttle service from €279 per person. For further info call Tel. 020 3239 8662 or email reservations@med-irishcentre.com.

Paris, Nevers, Rocamadour & Montligeon by Luxury coach and Pilgrimage to the Holy Land: 9 October to 17 October: £1,229 including all excursions. Pilgrimage to Fatima: 25 Nov to 1 Dec including all excursions for £759. For further information call Mrs Mozzi on 0208472 0843 or 07859 027301.